



# TE POI SCHOOL LOCKDOWN NEWSLETTER

Monday 11<sup>th</sup> May

Alert Level 2 update: What we know.

At Alert Level 2 it is safe for all students to be back. Children need to stay 'breath' space away. Try at home. Give your child a mint and see how close they can get without smelling the mint on each other's breath. When they can, that is breath spacing. Staff are still required to stay one metre away from children and each other. That extends to 2 metres from any adults not on staff. So, we will be adopting a no parent through the gate policy. Strictly drop off & pick up at the gate only. All adults to stay in their cars. This is to keep our staff safe and well. More details on how we will do this will come.

## Decision Day – Monday 11<sup>th</sup> 4pm

We will keep you informed of what will happen for our school on Tuesday.  
Check your emails tomorrow for a survey on returning to work.

### Playgrounds

All grounds and our adventure playground will be safe to use for the students in Level 2.

### New Rules around sickness

If you are sick stay at home  
If your child is sick at school they will be sent home.

### Home Learning

No new packs, or online learning sessions until we hear what is happening today.

We are having a BOT meeting tonight after the decision is announced to finalise our Level 2 organisation. The staff will meet on Tuesday morning and then we can let you all know. Whatever the decision is today we will be here for any families that need to go back to work either this week or next.

Stay safe, be kind and enjoy your time at home, freedom is getting closer.

Whaea Linda